平成31年度

入学試験問題

(40<math>分)

英 語

(アカデミーコース) (特進文理国際コース)

学校法人 成美学園 福 知 山 成 美 高 等 学 校

受験上の注意

- 試験開始の合図があるまで、この問題冊子の中を見てはいけません。
- 解答はすべて解答用紙に記入しなさい。
- 試験中に問題冊子および解答用紙の汚れなどに気付いた場合は、手を上げて 監督者に知らせなさい。
- 問題の答えは、ていねいな字で書きなさい。

[A]	次の会話文の()内に入れるのに最も適当なものをA~Dの中から1つずつ選び,				
Ī	記号で答えなさい。				
1.	Ken: Do you want to go hiking today?				
	Jim: In fact, I am so tired that I want to do something relaxing.				
	Ken: Well, I want to go outside and clear my mind.				
	Jim: Hmm, I know that we both can enjoy. (
	A. If we go jogging we can get fresh air.				
	B. We can work out at the fitness center near here.				
	C. Let's watch a movie at the theater.				
	D. Let's go to the park and feed fish in the pond.				
2.	Bob: Hi, Tom. () I need help with the science homework.				
	Tom: Sure, but I am busy now. I will go to your house after school.				
	Bob : OK. Can we meet around four o'clock?				
	Tom: Fine. See you later.				
	A. Can you find it?				
	B. Do you take the train?				
	C. Can you come over later?				
	D. Are you free right now?				
3.	Son: Mom, I'm going to uncle's house now.				
	Mom: OK, but he doesn't feel good.				
	Son: I know. ()				
	A. I won't stay long.				
	B. He doesn't have to.				
	C. He looks fine.				
	D. I just want to play with him.				

					切な形に変えて文を完成しなさい。 否定語を用いても構いません。	
1. 2. 3. 4.	Cou Don	ld you plead to worry a lew York a	ase stop (bout the test. I a	e no idea. I (
		英文の(きえなさい。		に最も適当なもの	DをA~Dの中から1つずつ選び,	
1.	() don't	you come to the	party tomorrow	7?	
	Α.	What	B. How	C. Why	D. Where	
2.	I ha	ven't eate	n any food () yesterday.		
	Α.	since	B. for	C. while	D. during	
3.	() one ir	n my class can s	ing as well as Sa	atoshi.	
	Α.	Some	B. Both	C. Each	D. No	
4.	The bus was full. We couldn't get ().					
	Α.	of	B. on	C. in	D. out	

【D】 次の英文を読み、あとの質問に対する答えとして最も適当なものをA~Dの中から 1 つずつ選び、記号で答えなさい。

The stone house stood tall above the black water. Smoke was rising from one of the chimneys. He must be home, thought Susie. She approached quietly. She didn't want the old man to hear her. She was frightened.

The town children said the old man was crazy. He lived alone and never came to town. All the things he needed were delivered. They said he caught wild animals and ate them. Some of the older children said that he ate pets, too.

Susie was worried about what had happened to her dog, Bess. She thought the old man must have caught Bess. The dog had been missing from the farm since yesterday. And that was not normal. Bess never wanted to leave the farm. For Bess loved to stay with her. She thought Bess must have been dognapped. It was the only answer.

Susie walked slowly to the house and then she looked in the house. It was very quiet. Bess was there, in front of the fire. Bess was sleeping peacefully. Her leg was wrapped in a white cloth. There was a dish of water and dog food. The old man was sitting in a rocking chair reading books quietly.

(注) chimney: 煙突 frightened: おびえた dognap: 犬を盗む

1. Where was Bess?

- A. She was in the farm.
- B. She was in the old man's house.
- C. She was in the house of Susie.
- D. She was in the town.

2. What was Susie frightened of?

- A. She was frightened of the old man.
- B. She was frightened of Bess.
- C. She was frightened of the children.
- D. She was frightened of the black water.

- 3. If Bess being dognapped was the answer, what was the question?
 - A. Why was Bess in the old man's house?
 - B. Had the old man eaten Bess?
 - C. What had happened to Bess?
 - D. What had the old man done?
- 4. What did Susie think to see before she looked in the window?
 - A. The old man was eating dinner.
 - B. Bess was sleeping quietly.
 - C. There was a room with no one.
 - D. Bess was in trouble.

【E】次の英文を読んであとの設問に答えなさい。

Family Picnic

Lina was excited! She was going to join her Host Family on a picnic tomorrow. Her Host Mother asked her what food she liked. Lina said that she liked most foods, but didn't like Vegemite. Her Host Mother said that she also didn't like it.

The next morning everyone got up early. Lina's Host Father got the car ready while the others helped with the food. They made lots of egg sandwiches, a fruit salad and a carrot cake. Lina's Host Brother filled <u>①"flasks"</u> of hot water so they could have tea and coffee too.

They left home at nine o'clock and got to the picnic area at ten thirty. It was a beautiful place. There were lots of tall trees and a river. ②It was very quiet and peaceful. Nobody else was there. Lina's Host Father and Host Brother played soccer on the grass while Lina and her Host Mother walked along the riverside.

At noon they all had lunch. The sandwiches were delicious but Lina didn't like the fruit salad. It was too sweet. Suddenly dark, stormy clouds came in and it started to rain! They quickly packed everything away and entered the car. Lina felt sad because she had been enjoying the picnic. But, her Host Father switched on the radio and made tea and coffee, while her Host Mother served the carrot cake. It was Lina's favorite!

The weather was bad, but she had a wonderful time. She would never forget the smell of the eucalyptus trees, the sound of birds and feeling 3"cosy" in the car.

That night she wrote about it in her diary. @It was her best memory of Australia.

- (注) Vegemite:ベジマイト(パンに塗る野菜エキスのペースト) eucalyptus:ユーカリ
- 1. 下線部①, ③の意味を推測して日本語で書きなさい。
- 2. 下線部② , ④の it が表すものを本文中から抜き出しなさい。

【F】 次の2コマのイラストの状況を15語以上の英単語を使って説明しなさい。ただし、コンマ(,), ピリオド(.), 疑問符(?), 感嘆符(!)は語数に含まれません。

